



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY 07 SEPTEMBER 2021

1. **Attendance:** S. Downs, A. Oliver, T. Rooney, B. Dunn, N. Johns Jnr, T. Baldock, S. Collins, P. Reid, J. Hill, R. Hill, C. Bascheira, M. Whitlock, J. Druwitt, BJ, Druwitt, H. Downs, C. Medlow, D. Ball
2. **Apologies:** J. Hennessy, R. Molier, N. Johns Snr, K. Floyd,
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 03 August 2021 –
Moved: - BJ Druwitt Seconded: - J Druwitt Passed
4. **Business Arising**
 - 4.1. Nomination for new president. N. Johns Jnr has nominated S. Downs, this has been seconded by M. Whitlock. All voted in favour of this. New President of WCC in Steven Downs. The committee thanks Nick for his work over the past 18 months and welcomes his new role on the committee.
 - 4.2. Nomination for new Vice President – on hold until we have confirmed if this is a required position.
 - 4.3. Shirt Sponsorship has been sorted, all invoices have been sent out.
5. **Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. Month just closed some expenses in order to upgrade the scorers platform.
 - 5.2. Solar rebate – paperwork was not lodged properly by the installation crew, solar rebate has now been allocated to our account. New contract has been arranged with Origin, overall savings have been achieved. The one main benefit of remaining with Origin is that they have a flat rate over the weekend that is the same as the off peak rate.
6. **Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. Email from the Association regarding delegates meetings for Juniors and Seniors
 - 6.2. Council discussion paper on future funding for clubs, this will be forwarded to the committee for review and any feedback to be sent to the council as a club response.
7. **Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1. NIL
8. **Sponsorship Report**
 - 8.1. Sponsorship invoices have been sent out for shirts
 - 8.2. New flyer has been put together for review, any input can be directed to Matt and help him out with this so we can get this out to businesses in the community.
9. **Ground's Report**
 - 9.1. Ovals are holding pretty well after a wet winter.
 - 9.2. Booked oval to be sprayed for broadleaf in the next few weeks
 - 9.3. Still waiting on date when soccer is finished and they can remove the pitch covers
 - 9.4. Some discussion required for seating on new platform – BJ to discuss with Jim
10. **Recreation Grounds**
 - 10.1. NIL
11. **Senior Report**
 - 9.1. Captains
 - 9.1.1. A Grade – Nomination S. Collins all in favour.
 - 9.1.2. A2 Grade – Nomination BJ Druwitt as long as there are Vice Captains in place
 - 9.1.3. B Grade – C. Medlow with the Junior Team, B. Dunn all in favour
 - 9.1.4. C Grade – S. Downs all in favour
 - 9.2. Training to start Sunday 12 September
10. **AECHA Cricket Association**
 - 10.1. NIL

11. Junior Report

- 11.1. Brock Dunn has agreed to take on the role of junior co-ordinator with some help from Dave Collins

12. Bar News

- 12.1. Square is up and running now
- 12.2. Jim will arrange to have a refrigeration tech to look at the fridge in the next couple of weeks.

13. Social Report

- 13.1. NIL

14. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

- 14.1. Thanks to Jeremy for report on scorers platform refurb

15. Clothing / Equipment

- 15.1. Clothing and equipment going well. Now the captains have been appointed Jeremy will send out pricing and sizing guides for captains to distribute to players. Will also be placed on Facebook. All initial orders will need to be back to Jeremy by end of September.

16. General Business

- 16.1. Sponsors stickers for stumps, Chook can likely provide stickers we would need to source pricing for stickers prior to pricing sponsorship.
- 16.2. Junior Registration, email has been sent out to previous juniors and a post will be made on Facebook.
- 16.3. Thanks to BJ, Jez, Will and Jack for concreting the scorers platform, there was not quite enough concrete to get the path all the way to the gate. We will work with Rec Grounds to arrange seating, shelving for some equipment storage on game day etc.
- 16.4. Net upgrade. We may need to put the upgrade on hold and just patch and repair for this season. There is a length of net missing and some poles that are in need of repair.
- 16.5. Option to have a coach come in for specialist sessions throughout the season for both senior and junior players. Downsy to investigate this a little more
- 16.6. Captains to meeting post meeting to discuss numbers etc
- 16.7. Training equipment can we please purchase some new equipment for training. Swoop to put together a proposal and costing and send it through for the next approximately \$450 - \$500 investment for the whole club
- 16.8. We thank Slim for his efforts over the past 18 months as president.
- 16.9. Subs from last season – if those with outstanding subs are not financial, they will not play this season until this has been paid up and no clearances will not be issued.

17. Next Meeting: Tuesday 28 September 2021, 7pm

18. Meeting Closed: 8:28 pm